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ISCO TO HOLD ITS 2009 AGM AT INTERSPILL IN MARSEILLE

The ISCO Annual General Meeting will take place at 1500 hrs. on Wednesday 13th May, 2009 at the Interspill Conference and Exhibition. The venue is the Salle Ratonneau, on the 3rd floor of the Parc Chanot Centre. The agenda and meeting papers will soon be sent out by email to ISCO members.  Interested non-members are also invited to attend. More information will be given in a later edition of this Newsletter.
SPECIAL EDITION OF THE ISCO NEWSLETTER TO BE DISTRIBUTED AT THE INTERSPILL CONFERENCE AND EXHIBITION

Work has already begun on the preparation of a special edition of the ISCO Newsletter to be published on Monday 11th May. In addition to the usual electronic circulation, up to 1,000 hard copies will be printed for distribution at the Interspill event. 

The focus will be on new developments in spill control and contributions are invited from □ authors who are giving papers on new techniques and technologies □ manufacturers who are launching new products at Interspill □ contractors who are introducing new services at Interspill. 
Authors should advise times of their presentations and give contact info where readers who are not attending Interspill can get more information. Companies should advise their booth locations and include their website and/or email addresses.

Contributions should be sent to john.mcmurtrie@spillcontrol.org  Please note that space will be limited to about one third of a page per entry and, in event of demand exceeding space availability, priority will be given to ISCO members.
 ITOPF Handbook 2009
ITOPF has just published its latest annual Handbook, which contains information and guidance for those likely to be involved in spills of oil and chemicals from ships. This year's edition contains updated information on tanker spill statistics, spill compensation and ITOPF staff. Information is also provided on the fate of oil spills and their effects on the marine environment, clean-up techniques and the organisation of spill response and planning.

Copies of the ITOPF Handbook are available free to ITOPF Members and Associates, as well as to closely related groups. Single copies are also available to others on request - contact Terry Goodchild or download a PDF version from ITOPF’s Publications page. 
LOSTCONT PROJECT
The aim of the project is to suggest solutions to the problems raised by the loss of containers at sea in terms of maritime safety in the Gulf of Gascony. To improve awareness of the problem and the ability for partners from the entire zone concerned to provide solutions, this project, based on experience acquired in the joint fight against the trans-national pollution from the Prestige, intends to propose a common solution by pooling expertise and building on experience from one of the project’s particular themes and by mustering up external skills. The project aims to improve their ability to react to maritime safety risks generated by the loss of containers at sea, and also to act as a strong basis for putting forward proposals to international organisations: EMSA (European Maritime Safety Agency) and the IMO (International Maritime Organization).

The main aims of the project are □ Better awareness of accident processes, their frequency, the main causes and consequences; □ Facilitate identification and monitoring of containers lost at sea; □ Facilitate decision-making and interventions from land and sea safety services in accordance with the level of danger of the cargo; □ Promote safe techniques for recovering containers at sea; □ Facilitate the work of port services in storing and managing recovered containers, from a safety and responsibility angle; □ Make sure results are distributed to the relevant authorities, in particular EMSA and the IMO; □ 10 cases are to be analysed and 5 have been analysed.
More info - http://www.interreg-atlantique.org/IIIB/eng/projet/detail_projet.html?idr=46&id=135
Regional Government and Industry Workshop on Cooperation, Preparedness for and Response to Oil Spills in the Mediterranean

Hazem Bashat has written to advise ISCO Newsletter readers about the forthcoming MOIG / REMPEC workshop in Marseille France on 10-12 May 2009. It is titled Regional Government and Industry Workshop on Cooperation, Preparedness for and Response to Oil Spills in the Mediterranean Sea. There have been two pre-workshop preparatory meetings. The last one was held at Rempec in Malta 17th and 18th February 2009. We estimate about a 100 participants will attend the workshop.

Nigeria: Nosdra Has Listed Over 1,300 Oil Spills Impacted Sites – DG
From an interview reported in The Vanguard – “How many impacted sites have you listed? Again, are you empowered to police, if you are, what have you done to sanction offending oil companies?”
“We have listed about (this figure will be approximate) 1,300 sites which we have already started the remediation. We have issued certificates to about 400 of them. Again I do not have the exact figures, but that is a good enough estimate. This is ongoing and of course, we are the ones supervising the remediation of these sites. We take samples to determine the condition at the beginning and when the remediation has taken place, we also do the scientific analysis to confirm that the remediation has been effective. This is our business and we are doing so actively.

On the second part of your question, this is a new agency although we are getting older now. When you first set up a team, your first action will not be to go and start sanctioning everybody on site. What we have done is first to try and get the cooperation of the oil companies.

I have visited the chief executives of the major oil companies and we have impressed on them the need to align themselves with proper oil spills management. In the last couple of weeks, we have also written a fairly strong letter to the companies that that is the last warning we are giving in this direction and from now on, everybody has been given a fair chance to comply and that appropriate sanctions would be applied where the rules are broken.” Read the complete interview report at - http://allafrica.com/stories/200903300779.html
New Software Package to Calculate and Report Oil Slicks
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The Oil Spill Training Company Ltd. has released a new software package enabling personnel to calculate rapidly the volume of floating oil slicks. The Slick Calculator and Reporter allows key information to be reported in standardized formats to oil spill management teams and regulators. 

The software utilises the ‘Bonn Agreement’ code, using the spilled oil’s appearance to estimate thickness and therefore allows volume calculations for observed oil slicks. Reports are generated automatically by the software in either statutory or international formats as required. 

Recent oil spill incidents have emphasized the importance of obtaining assessments and information about resulting oil slicks. There are a range of features in the software to ensure personnel make objective observations, enabling a consistent approach amongst users. It avoids the need for duplicate or multiple surveys by different organizations. Disputes and wrangles about spill volumes are avoided.
Simple drawing and input tools allow accurate scaling and representation of the extent of observed slicks in metric or imperial units. Further information about the Calculator’s features is available at www.oilspilltraining.com/downloads/index.aspx.
The software is designed for standard PCs running Windows 2000, XP or Vista. Volume calculations are continually displayed within the software as inputs are varied. This means immediate results can be obtained at the site of an oil spill incident, using a Tablet PC during initial surveillance. More detailed reports can be generated in various file formats and customised using a full range of markers, standard terms and symbols. These can be added, edited, catalogued and numbered as needed. This enhances the clarity of reports and improves the recording of information for incident debriefing and historical documentation. 

“The new Slick Calculator and Reporter is based on a proven, pragmatic approach to quantifying oil slicks,” said Kevin O’Connell, Director of The Oil Spill Training Company Ltd. “The software brings speed, reliability and consistency coupled with clear reporting functionality. This builds trust between industry, regulators and the wider community, allowing everyone to focus on what really matters during an oil spill – mobilizing the best response to combat pollution and protect the environment.”
Bioremediation/Natural Attenuation Continues after ISCO Treatment
Scientists and engineers from the private sector and EPA are evaluating the potential for in situ bioremediation and/or natural attenuation to successfully treat residual soil and ground-water contamination after source-area in situ chemical oxidation (ISCO) treatment. The studies were prompted by concerns that the two treatment technologies may be incompatible due to detrimental impacts on microbial communities as well as decreases in aquifer permeability resulting from ISCO. Recent field evaluation at a former manufacturing site in Framingham, MA, and other investigations indicated that adverse impacts from ISCO were not permanent and did not affect subsequent enhanced in situ bioremediation or natural attenuation. Read this article from the US EPA’s Technology News and Trends at – http://www.clu-in.org/products/newsltrs/tnandt/view.cfm?issue=0309.cfm#4
Common soil bacteria could clean up nuclear contamination
Researchers are studying some common soil bacteria that “inhale” toxic metals and “exhale” them in a non-toxic form. The bacteria might one day be used to clean up toxic chemicals left over from nuclear weapons production decades ago. Using a unique combination of microscopes, researchers at Ohio State University and their colleagues were able to glimpse how the Shewanella oneidensis bacterium breaks down metal to chemically extract oxygen. The study, published online this week in the Journal of Applied and Environmental Microbiology, provides the first evidence that Shewanella maneuvers proteins within the bacterial cell into its outer membrane to contact metal directly. The proteins then bond with metal oxides, which the bacteria utilize the same way we do oxygen. Read the complete article at –

http://www.environmental-expert.com/resulteachpressrelease.aspx?cid=22405&codi=46904
ROBIN PERRY “RETIRES”

After 28 years in the spill response industry, Robin Perry has retired as a Vice President of SEACOR Environmental Services International (SESI). However, through his consultancy, Robin Perry and Associates, Robin continues his association with SESI and SESI subsidiary LINK Associates. Current projects for the Bahrain Based Marine Emergency Mutual Aid Centre (MEMAC) include a rewrite of the Bahrain National Contingency Plan; the first Regional Contingency Plan for the ROPME Sea Area (the Gulf); devising and facilitating the biennial MEMAC Regional Oil Spill Exercise as well as several projects 
Robin, who, as a young naval officer was involved in the response to the Torrey Canyon spill, one of the defining moments for modern oil spill response, will be delivering the final conference paper at Interspill 2009 ‐ “How Spill Response Has Progressed in the Last 42 Years ‐ From Torry Canyon to Today ”. www.robinperry.org
FREE PUBLICATIONS AVAILABLE FROM US DOT PIPELINE & HAZARDOUS MATERIALS ADMINISTRATION

For more information go to https://hazmatonline.phmsa.dot.gov:443/services/pub_free.aspx
[Thanks to PC at Hazmat 101 Group for passing on this information]

FREE Raman & FTIR Response Technology Workshops
ISCO Member of Council for the UK, Kevin Miller writes “If anyone is interested in learning more about the use of FTIR or Raman spectroscopy in emergency response, HazmatLINK will be running a series of free workshops in April. This will be an excellent opportunity for both existing users and also anyone that has an interest in this field. The first is in London at the London Fire Brigade Old HQ (20th April), followed the next day at Amsterdam Fire Department in the Netherlands (21st April). We then move on to the Dublin Fire venue (22nd April) and finish up with a session at our offices in Gloucester (23rd April). The workshops will run from 10:00 and we aim to be finished by 15:00 and will included a free lunch, yes folks you heard correctly, I'm actually handing out free lunches.” Register now by going to Technology Workshops.
Legal disclaimer: Whilst ISCO takes every care to ensure that information published in this Newsletter is accurate, unintentional mistakes can occur.  If an error is brought to our attention, a correction will be printed in the next issue of this Newsletter.
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